Vice President's Report, February 13, 2018

This is my first report as a member of the board. Since arriving in The Springs at Santa Rita in early December I have been attempting to familiarize myself with the personnel on the board and the residents of our community (we purchased our residence in January, 2017). In addition, I have been learning the functions of the board, its various committees and their objectives. To that end here are some of the things I have been doing:

- -Meeting with the former Vice President to discuss the roles/responsibilities of that office and its needs for 2018.
- -Familiarizing myself with our website
- -Reading the revised CCR's, HOA handbook, and bylaws
- -Studying our financial reports and status
- -Reading board meeting reports back to 2004
- -Attending 2 regularly scheduled board meetings and the annual meeting from which I have learned about some of the issues the board typically deals with
- -Taking photos of the road cleanup volunteers, ground crew volunteers, and potluck dinners for publication in The Chat newsletter
- -Working with the grounds committee on a regular basis. (These folks work hard and are a pleasure to be with)
- -Attending potluck dinners, meet and greet, and picnic in the park
- -Planning the volunteer appreciation event
- -Attending and presenting info on social events and block captains at the new owners orientation
- -Listening to the comments and concerns of our residents and encouraging them to attend the board meetings to express those concerns

In the future it is my hope to learn as much as I can about our community, and be a productive, active member of it while serving the board to the best of my abilities and in a positive manner. I expect this to be a continual learning process which has just begun. I solicit and welcome any and all suggestions and comments from my fellow board members to assist me in my goals.

Respectfully submitted,

Brent Gordy